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To:  TARTA Board of Trustees 
From: Charles Odimgbe, Chief Operating Officer 
Subject: Procure Utility Vans for TARTA Maintenance 
Date:  January 16, 2025 
 
TARTA currently has two utility vans used by our facilities maintenance 
crew to service all TARTA facilities. These vehicles were procured in 2006 
and have exceeded their useful lives. 
 
These vans are necessary to enable TARTA facilities crew to be able to 
service all TARTA facilities including but not limited to, 1127 W Central 
Avenue, 130 Knapp Street and 612 N. Huron St all in Toledo OH. 
 
It is worth noting that this procurement is consistent with TARTA 
performance goals of maintaining reliable fleet to support our service 
and TARTA operations, and that this procurement is meets all Federal 
and State procurement regulations since TARTA is buying off the Georgia 
Department of Administrative Services (DOAS) contract. 
 
This procurement will be grant funded and is in TARTA’s 2025 Board 
approved capital budget. 
 
 
 
 


